PETITION TO COUNCIL

Report Author: Governance Officer

Responsible Officer: Director Corporate Services

Ward(s) affected: Billanook;

The author(s) of this report and the Responsible Officer consider that the report complies with the overarching governance principles and supporting principles set out in the Local Government Act 2020.

CONFIDENTIALITY

This item is to be considered at a Council meeting that is open to the public.

SUMMARY

The following petition has been received:

PART A – General Petition

 Request for the installation of traffic lights at the intersection of Francis Crescent and Birmingham Road, Mt Evelyn. Residents have concerns regarding the dangerous traffic conditions that confront students, parents, staff and local residents at the Francis Crescent and Birmingham Road intersection, with the primary concern being the safety of all community members. 88 signatures.

RECOMMENDATION

That the following listed General Petition be received and noted and referred to the appropriate officer.

1. Request that Council install traffic lights at the intersection of Francis Crescent and Birmingham Road, Mt Evelyn.